Date: 8-Dec-00

Time: 10-11 AM EST

Topic: New Structure for the Registrar Constituency

Method: Teleconference

Attendees: Michael Palage, Elan Broitman, Laura Fleisher, Dan Halloran, Ken Stubbs, Paul Kane, and Tim Denton

Background Information: During the last two Registrar Constituency meetings at Yokohama & LA, the discussion of the structure and mission of the Constituency was discussed. In Yokohama, there was a decision to raise the fees to $750 per year to cover the current $19,000 a year Registrar Names Counsel budget.  In LA there was discussion of increasing the fees to raise approximately $150,000 per year. Because of the controversy surrounding the mission, budget and other necessary by-law amendments a new task force was created to handle this situation.

Teleconference Details: The first topic of discussion was the expanded mission of the constituency and the funds that would be collected. At issue, would the constituency be able to create our own bank account, or would this have to be done through ICANN. 

Ken Stubbs explained that the creation of an account by the Constituency was permissible if done in an open and transparent manner, and subject to review by ICANN accountants.

Ken Stubbs and Paul Kane also expressed concern about ongoing discussions within the Names Counsel that would expand the current budget which is approximately $130,000 ($19,000 per constituency) to upwards of $400,000 ($57,000). Obviously this component will have a direct impact on our mission and funding requirement. Both Ken and Paul have agreed to keep us apprised of these developments. Erica has also brought this to our attention on a number of occasions. 

Elana then put forward a proposed new structure for the constituency. Currently the constituency is rather “thin” a secretariat and three names counsel representatives. Under the proposed new structure there would be a Chairperson, a Secretariat, a Treasurer, a Technical Officer, in addition to the three existing Names Counsel Representatives.  Elana will be preparing a proposed list of the scope of duties of each of these positions. Elana has also prepared a list that shows the structure of other constituencies.

The discussion then turned to the need for outreach and how to increase the current lack of participation within the constituency. Specifically, there are currently 169 ICANN accredited registrars, approximately 60 that have filed out a constituency application form, but only approximately 34 have paid fees.
Paul Kane discussed the need to create an incentive to have people join the constituency, this would then make the cost less controversial. One proposal that Paul discussed was a certification mark for registrars to put on their web site.  It was agreed that any incentives would have to be positive, and not punitive because of potential anti-trust concerns.

Tim Denton suggest that “fear not greed” should be a motivational factor to increase registrar participation. That any outreach should include stressing the positive factors that the constituency has achieved since its inception.

There is scheduled to be another teleconference next week Friday to follow-up on the material discussed above.

